
 
IMSA Announces $420,000 in Grants for Latin American Mathematicians to Attend 
MCA 2025 

The Institute for the Mathematical Sciences of the Americas (IMSA) is delighted to announce a 
significant initiative supporting mathematical excellence across the Americas. IMSA has dedicated USD 
420,000 to fund grants for outstanding Latin American mathematicians currently working within Latin 
America, enabling their full participation in the Mathematical Conference of the Americas (MCA) 2025. 

These prestigious grants aim to recognize and support exceptional researchers whose participation will 
significantly enhance the intellectual exchange and innovation at MCA 2025. The awardees will be 
carefully selected by an ad-hoc academic committee established by IMSA, chaired by Professor Alberto 
Verjovsky of UNAM, ensuring a transparent, rigorous, and merit-based selection process. 

Key Information:   

• Announcement of Awardees: Names of the selected mathematicians will be announced 
publicly on April 10, 2025. 

• Award Acceptance Deadline: Selected mathematicians must confirm their acceptance of the 
award by April 20, 2025.  Grants not accepted by this date will revert to IMSA and be redirected 
toward other activities aligned with IMSA’s mission. 

• No Application Process: Please note, these grants are awarded exclusively by the IMSA 
academic committee based on scholarly merit and achievement; applications or nominations 
from the public are not accepted. 

We are confident this initiative will significantly contribute to the success and intellectual vibrancy of 
MCA 2025, fostering meaningful collaboration and showcasing exceptional mathematical talent across 
Latin America. 

For further information or inquiries, please contact IMSA directly. 

We look forward to an enriching and inspiring MCA 2025! 

 

Ludmil Katzarkov 
Executive Director  
Institute for the Mathematical Sciences of the Americas (IMSA) 
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